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Introduction to the Meeting by the LP
Mrs Maria Cavallo Perin
After the Conference in Milan I found these important contributions from the Partners and the Scientific Steering Committee:

1. The participatory approach and the involvement of the population, the alpine areas regeneration. In our Region there is an example of bad practice: what happens in these days in Val di Susa shows clearly how difficult is to design and implement public works without the involvement of the population.

2. The cultural identity and the local heritage as tools to support economic development, but this is not sufficient because the development depends on the population’s skills more than local resources (Gaido).

3. The role of the micropolitan areas in comparison with the metropolitan areas and how these different areas are subsidiary to each other.

4. The importance of strategic policies at regional level to support local development with an integrated approach.

5. The role of the industrial sector in alpine areas and the ICT contribution to the economic development and to improve public services.

6. The role of landscape for tourism attraction, but also the risk of the transformation of the alpine areas in museum, instead of revitalising them.

Concerning the issues already proposed to focus on the policies guidelines I would like to stress the importance of the exchanges among towns: not only the virtual exchanges but also physical and real exchanges. We have to copy what European universities made by creating an Erasmus Programme for the Alps at different levels:

i. For students and we are beginning with an important exchange between Grainau and Turin. We foresaw to host thirty students of Grainau to spend one week in Turin;

ii. For public administrations and other institutions;

iii. For enterprises.

We have to recognise that the creation of the European Common Market and the European currency was a fundamental step towards the alpine community, because our borders are now weaker, so the alpine populations are closer than before, when national states separated the alpine areas. But we need a common language, otherwise we are not able to communicate among different valleys of the Alps. I would like to stress this: to preserve our identity we need to adopt a common language that could allow the sharing of concepts, cultures, traditions. To integrate these points of view it can be useful to collect what each Region finalised for the development of the alpine areas in the strategic documents for the future European funds.

I’ll invite each partner to send us a synthesis of these documents concerning alpine issues, either at regional either at national level with a specific attention to lessons learned.

Thank you.
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